Executive Committee Meeting 1/25/23, 5:30pm

Discussion about discrepancies found in the records that Jennifer was given lead to the following findings:

· Refunds due to the kids $605.00
· Exhibit hall should have been only 10% out of items making auction, not 100$ for sponsorships.
· Sponsorships-we are paying the difference back to the three exhibitors who had under the barn sales and the 100$ taken out instead of the difference between what was required and what they turned in. 
· Amount still due to the exhibitors from buyers and add-ons not paid- $3521.50
· Checks that are correct, not picked up, and ready to mail total $7180.00
· Checks that have been corrected and are ready to mail total $7070.00
· Checks picked up and not yet cashed total $50,799.00
· The issue with confusion between Roland Phelps and Charlie Ramos’ pig/tag numbers and their location was investigated and discussed. Charlie had a pig that left auction night on the trailer, but received no check, no meat, and no pig.  After collectively reviewing all of the information collected, James made a motion to make this right for the family and pay Charlie $500 minus the $100 sponsorship required for all livestock vendors selling in auction or under the barn.  Liz Parrish seconded the motion.  The vote was 4 in favor and 3 against and the motion passed.
· The records indicate that three exhibitors were overpaid $100 each.  They should have had $100 sponsorship deductions, and instead were given the funds as an add-on.  Liz Green motioned to leave it as it is, David seconded, and all were in favor.
· The records also indicate that there was a buyer who bought 3 exhibit hall items that should have totaled $125.  They were only invoiced for $75.  HCYPS paid out $100.
· There were missing barn sale/release papers for several exhibitors.  
· The McDonald girls but obtained $50 sponsorships from that same individual.  That person wrote a $100 check to cover his sponsorship.  The girls’ checks should have had a $50 deduction on each for the remainder of the scholarship required, but instead were both given $100 add-ons in this person’s name instead.
· Silent auction item was “purchased” by an individual A and picked up.  It was billed to buyer B and paid.  But person A has an outstanding invoice for the item.
· H&R Cabinets owes $1000 in add-ons for Hallie Doucet that has not been paid.  No proof of payment or Invoice.  Hallie has several add-ons not yet paid, so her original check was voided and re-written.  What she was paid and what has been paid to HCYPS and is still outstanding under her name do not match up.
· Rockin’O Ranch owed HCYPS $750.  We have a record of a $6oo check being paid to us, but no record/receipt copy of the $150 difference.
· Sheriff Mark Davis had (2) $100 add-ons for a pig and lamb, but we have no proof of payment.  **Emailed 1/26/23 to let us know he paid on a check from Acme Skid the night of sale.
· We have no receipt book in hand.  It was not handed off with the rest of the records.
· There are no hard copies except what Jennifer is printing out from the hard drive.  She is making individual folders for each exhibitor to help sort the files.
· The sponsor winners of the pig raffle were never notified that they won.  Their pig and one other are still at the processor.  Michael was notifying them so they could go and claim it.
· The additional pig still there needs to be paid for, a $476.75 processing fee.

The idea of a percentage being taken out of all auction and under the barn sales versus the sponsorship requirements was discussed and tabled for a future meeting where we will bring it to a vote.

It was discussed that we make individual folders prior to auction night for each exhibitor with a checklist, as well as getting carbon copy receipt books and possibly QuickBooks to help with accurate record keeping.

Michael was going to reach out to Dallas Hatten and Donaldson Motors to discuss their grievances and let them know we apologize and appreciate their support. 

Michael and Jennifer are meeting with Ashley and Rebekah at the bank 1/26/23 to get the account handed over to the new officers.  Michael said he was going to speak to the bank about supporting our organization like some of the other local banks have, or we would be looking to move our account to one of those other supporting banks.  They were also going to have the address changed to our P.O. Box as it was currently to a home residence.

Jennifer was able to do our W-9.

HCYPS does have a Venmo.  Jennifer will see how we can access it for future use.

James is going to reach out to Chubby’s and see if we can get their agreement in writing.  They have not responded to any attempts since the initial conversation was had and we already voted to use them this year.

Liz Parrish and Amber were going to work on the 501c3.  Both reaching out to attorneys and seeing how we can move forward with obtaining.

Michael suggested that the website be run by board members only.  No outside individuals. 

A new Facebook page is going to be created by Amber using our HCYPS email address.  The old page will post that we have moved and share our new link.  We will also run our pig raffle through our new site.

The current treasurer’s report shows a bank balance of 86,839.08.  We also received a check today from Primoris for $3400.

The executive committee will be having another meeting on 2/16/23 to discuss rule changes.  The meeting on the 21st we will bring up the proposed changes instead of reading through every page of rules.
We need to have an agenda prior to each meeting printed up.

The motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Liz Parish, and seconded by Amber Stager at 7:50pm.
